
St. Philip’s Church
218-444-4262

www.stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Staff
Pastor:

Fr. Bill DeCrans                       441-4901

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Michael Arey                     441-4902

Parochial Vicar:
Fr. Christon Muhero               441-4908

Deacon:
Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903

Deacon/Parish Administrator:
Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904

Bookkeeper:
Tina Stearly                            441-4909

Director of Stewardship/Communication:
Maryhelen Chadwick             441-4906

Director of Music & Liturgy:
Bonnie Lee                             441-4905

Faith Formation Staff:
Preschool & Elementary/Safe Environment

Kris Jensen                             441-4944
Middle School

Cassie & David Liedl 441-4944

High School
Sue Hengel 441-4944

Youth Group
Brad Arel 441-4911

Campus Ministry & Adult Formation:
Nancy Goodman 441-4907

Parish Office Coordinator:
Tammy Johnson 441-4900

Facility Maintenance Supervisor:
Brad Arel 441-4911

Maintenance Support Staff:
Rick Dahlman
Jim Shaw.

Aaron Duncan

St. Philip’s School Staff
218-444-4938

Principal:
Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941

School Office Staff:
Stephanie Glen 441-4940
Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942

Sister Parish
St. Charles Pennington

2500 Scenic Hwy NE, Pennington, MN
4 p.m. Saturdays from Memorial Weekend to

Labor Day Weekend

Newman Catholic Ministries
BSU/NWTC

All sacramental events take place at
St. Philip’s Church. School year only.

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot
218-444-3835

Open 9:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. T, W, Th, Fri, Sat
Manager:

Norma Himmelright

Spiritual Direction
Tamara Moore

Please call the Parish Office for information.

Mass Times
Saturday 5:30 PM
Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, & 11:00 AM
Monday 8:30 AM
Tuesday 6:30 PM
Wednesday (School Mass) 8:40 AM
Thursday, Friday 8:30 AM

Reconciliation Times
Saturday 4:00 PM
Sunday 8:45 AM, 10:30 AM
or by appointment, call 444-4262 to schedule

January 23, 2022

Liturgical Ministries
“There are different gifts but the same Spirit,

there are different ministries but the same Lord …
To each person the manifestation of the Spirit is given for the common good.”

~ 1 Corinthians, 12:4-7

Every person is called to contribute to the liturgy in a manner suited to his or her unique
talents. It takes the help of many people serving in a variety of different liturgical minis-
tries to help the liturgy flow smoothly and enable the participation of the assembly.
We invite you to prayerfully reflect on the gifts God has given you and consider volun-
teering your talents for one of our liturgical ministries.
 Scheduling: Liturgical ministers are scheduled at the Mass time of their preference

as often as fits their schedule and are asked to arrive 20 minutes before their
scheduled Mass begins.

 Training: Spiritual formation and hands-on task training is provided to help you get
started in all of the listed ministries. Sacristan and Captain training will be held
February 5th and 6th.

 Contact: Please contact Bonnie Lee, Director of Liturgy & Music or Deacon Robb
Naylor for more information about any of the following ministries and to find out when
additional trainings will be held.
Bonnie: blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org Deacon Robb:rnaylor@stphilipsbemidji.org

Parish Office: 444-4262

Other Liturgical Ministry Opportunities:
Altar Server Art and Environment
Greeter Hospitality
Lector Usher
Musician *Liturgy Committee
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion

Sacristan and EMHC Captain Training:
*Saturday, February 12th after the 5:30 PM Mass

*Sunday, February 13th after the 11 AM Mass

*Liturgy Committee
The St. Philip’s Liturgy Committee is an advisory group aimed at improving
our liturgical prayer at St. Philip’s. We meet for 1 hour, the 2nd Wednesday of
each month beginning February 9th at 5 PM. Membership includes coordinators
or representatives of the various liturgical ministries. Call or email Bonnie Lee
blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org 451-4905 for more information.



Monday, Jan 24
8:30 AM Mass: +Jim Gorham

Tuesday, Jan 25
6:30 PM Mass: +Karen Arel

Wednesday, Jan 26
8:40 AM Sch Mass: +Jean Wolf

Thursday, Jan 27
8:30 AM Mass: +John J. McDonough

Friday, Jan 28
8:30 AM Mass: +Casey Vilandre

Saturday, Jan 29
5:30 PM Mass: +Dcn John Schuiling

Sunday, Jan 30
7:30 AM Mass: +Leon Eide
9:00 AM Mass: +Conrad Pulczinski

11:00 AM Mass: For the People

Monday, Jan 24
9:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
4:00 PM Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Jan 25
11:30 AM Finance Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

3:15 PM Children’s Choir (Church)
4:00 PM Teen Choir (Church)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:00 PM Newman Club M&M Night (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Wednesday, Jan 26
9:20 AM Rosary (Chapel)
6:30 PM Faith Formation, grades 1-11

Thursday, Jan 27
5:00 PM Adult Choir (Church)

Friday, Jan 28
Saturday, Jan 29

4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
Sunday, Jan 30

8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:00 AM to 12:30 PM KC Free-throw Contest (Gym)
10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel
11:00 AM Catholic Schools Week Kick-off
12:00 PM Newman Club M&M Midday (St. Elizabeth Rm)

Monday, Jan 24
●  2 Sm 5:1-7,10
●  Ps 89:20,21-22,25-26
●  Mk 3:22-30

Tuesday, Jan 25
●  Acts 22:3-16
●  Ps 117:1bc,2
●  Mk 16:15-18

Wednesday, Jan 26
● 2 Tm 1:1-8
●  Ps 96:1-2a,2b-3,7-8a,10
●  Mk 4:1-20

Thursday, Jan 27
●  2 Sm 7:18-19,24-29
●  Ps 132:1-2,3-5,11,12,13-14
●  Mk 4:21-25

Friday, Jan 28
●  2 Sm 11:1-4a,5-10a,13-17
●  Ps 51:3-4,5-6a,6bcd-7,10-11
●  Mk 4:26-34

Saturday, Jan 29
●  2 Sm 12:1-7a,10-17
●  Ps 51:12-13,14-15,16-17
●  Mk 4:35-41

Sunday, Jan 30
●  Jer 1:4-5,17-19
● Ps 71:1-2,3-4,5-6,15-17
●  1 Cor 12:31—13:13
●  Lk 4:21-30

This Week in the Parish —––—

Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–
For Week of January 24 to 30

Daily Readings —–————–—
For Week of January 24 to 30

Safe Environment —–————–——–————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

“Go, eat rich foods and drink sweet drinks, and allot portions
to those who had nothing prepared…” (NEHEMIAH 8:10)
Ezra’s instructions to the people show us that God does not
forbid us from enjoying the good things in life. He wants us
to be happy! However, God expects us to be grateful for all
that He has given us and to generously share our blessings
with those who are in need. Now here’s the hard part – to
share all we have without expecting anything in return.



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

Total Actual Contributions

Week #29 (Weekend of Jan 16) $17,183.25

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $541,362.61 ~ Current: $672,149.62

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,724,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $2,583,789.61

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to
present a child for Baptism are asked to attend
a baptism preparation class. The next class is
scheduled for Sunday, February 6. Please call the
Parish Office at 444-4262 for more information.
You can register your child for baptism by scanning the QR
code above.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick or Pastoral Visit
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill or Fr. Michael. If hospitalized, be
sure to indicate you are Catholic upon hospital admittance.

Rite of Catholic Initiation of Adults
Raised Catholic but never Confirmed, or want to become
Catholic? Visit with Deacon Robb or Deacon Kermit to find out
how you can enter into full Communion in the Catholic faith.

Religious Vocations
Contact Fr. Bill or Fr. Michael for more information.

Sacramental Life ——————

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families
of Ethel Pemberton and Alejandro Jacquez.
May they find rest and peace, and may their
families find comfort in God’s love.

ASSISTANT MANAGER NEEDED
ST. PHILIP’S CLOTHING DEPOT
We’re seeking an Assistant Manager for St. Philip’s Clothing
Depot. Our mission has been built on extending the lives of
thousands of donated, unique clothing and household items. All
of the profits realized from the sale of these items are given to
worthwhile local charities.

Must be at least 18 years old. Skills required include: basic Eng-
lish literacy, strong attention to detail, ability to work in a team
environment and delivering exceptional customer service are
necessary in this role. You must be able to bend down, reach
overhead, lift/carry up to 30lbs and push/pull wheeled clothing
racks weighing up to 150lbs. Experience in working in a retail
environment is a plus.
Benefits
Starting pay: $15.00/hour
Flexible working hours are 15-30 hours per week.
Paid vacation and sick time.

Employment is contingent on passing both a “Safe Environment”
and criminal background check.

St. Philip’s Church Clothing Depot is an equal opportunity em-
ployer.

Advertise within our Parish
Have a local business? For just $240 a year, your business can
be listed in the St. Philip’s Church bulletin. Each week 450 (or
more) bulletins are printed and distributed (that’s 23,400/year).
In addition to the printed version, bulletins are posted for
viewing at stphilipsbemidji.org. If you are interested in adver-
tising in the bulletin, contact the Parish Office at 218-444-4262.

Children’s Liturgy of the Word Leaders Needed!
† Leaders will lead a group of Kindergarten and

First Graders who attend the 9:00 Mass in making
the Sunday Scripture Readings relevant to their
lives and experiences.

† Leaders may be grouped in teams of two adults,
or a family can lead together.

† Leaders will be scheduled a weekend a month (or less depend-
ing upon how many leaders are involved).

† Materials will be provided.
† Children/Leaders return to Mass following the Prayers of the

Faithful. Leaders can attend the rest of Mass.
† Leaders 18 and older must be Safe Environment Certified.
† Children’s Liturgy of the Word will be held most Sundays,

February 6 – June 5.
† Contact Kris Jensen (441-4944) for additional information.

Preschool Sunday School
Preschool Sunday School will be held most Sun-
days during the 9:00 a.m. Mass, starting Febru-
ary 6. Preschool Sunday School is for children
aged 3 by September 1, 2021, four year-olds
and five year-olds who are not in Kindergarten.
The class will be limited to the first 12 preschool
children, no pre-registration required. Children
will need to be signed in by a parent at the lower level of the
school.  Sunday School will be held in the School Cafeteria. We
will start taking children at 8:50 AM. Parents must come and
pick up their children as soon as Mass is over.

Children’s Liturgy of the Word
Children’s Liturgy of the Word will take place during the 9:00
a.m. Mass, starting on February 6.  Children’s Liturgy of the
Word is for children who are in Kindergarten and First Grade.
Children should be present at the beginning of Mass. The chil-
dren will leave Mass and go to the school gym, when the priest
invites them to participate in Children’s Liturgy of the Word,
usually after the Opening Prayer. Children return to Mass after
the Prayers of the Faithful, during collection.

What is Children’s Liturgy of the Word?
It is the Liturgy of the Word suitably adapted to make it rele-
vant to the lives and experiences of young children. It gives
them the opportunity to understand the Gospel message at
their own level.

Contact Kris Jensen, 441-4944 for additional information.

Year-end Contribution Letters
All those who contributed monetarily to St. Philip’s Church in
2021 should receive their contribution letter in the mail within
the coming week. Thank you for your patience.



St. Philip’s School ——————

Carmelite Corner ——————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

SPEAK LIFE 2021 #47
I am forty-one. Forty-one weeks old. I’m just
wondering if you know how crowded it is in
here? I have been trying to stretch around
but it doesn’t—seem—to be—helping. If I could just get my
elbow over here… whoops! Uh-oh. What was that? Um…Mom?
I might have accidentally broken something. I hear a whoosh-
ing sound. Hey, wait… I can move around more now. Whoo-
hoo! Wait a minute. Yikes! Umm… did you just squeeze me?
Because I felt a squeeze. Uh, Mom?  I think something is hap-
pening. Okay, that squeeze was a lot harder. Something is
definitely happening! -a.m.opdahl

Give the best Valentine’s Day gift pos-
sible by signing up for the February 12
-13 Marriage Encounter! Weekends
are held at Mt. Olivet Conference and
Retreat Center in Farmington. Visit

www.marriages.org to register, for additional information or
call 651-454-3238.

FIRST EUCHARIST PARENT SESSIONS
THURSDAY, FEB 3, 6:30 PM OR TUESDAY, FEB 8, 5:15 PM
Two opportunities to attend the First Eucharist
Parent Session will be offered: February 3 at 6:30
PM and February 8 at 5:15 PM in the Church/
Social Hall. Parents/guardians only need to attend
one session. These two sessions will be the only
sessions offered this year, so mark your calendars
now! The session is for parents/guardians who will be preparing
their child to receive the Sacrament of First Eucharist this year.
This is a parent only Session, one parent must attend (both are
welcome). Children preparing to receive the Sacrament should
be in second grade or older and attending Faith Formation or St.
Philip’s School. An overview of the Sacrament, the preparation
program and the timeline will be discussed. Parents/guardians
are responsible for the preparation of their child to receive
the Sacrament. Packets will be handed out and there will be an
opportunity for questions and discussion.  Please contact Kris
Jensen (441-4944) for additional information.

The Practice of the Presence of God, by John J. Delany explains
the simple wisdom of Brother Lawrence in a understandable
way for all Christians, who yearn for the fullness of life. Brother
Lawrence was a third order Carmelite and a monk. Brother Law-
rence shares his conversations, letters, and spiritual maxims
that guided him to endless joy.

One pearl of his wisdom, " All things are possible to him who
believes, more to him who hopes, still more to him who loves
and most of all to him who persevered in the practice of these
three virtues. All those who are baptized and believe have tak-
en the first step on the spiritual journey. As one perseveres in
practicing these virtues, he becomes a better version of himself,
which is the path to becoming a saint."

Join us for the next Bemidji Area

All Pro Dad

Pool & Pizza Party!
Saturday, January 29 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM

B.S.U. Gillett Wellness Center & Pool
(220 19th Street NE)

Swimming • Basketball • Rock Wall • Pizza & Fun!
It’s a different location and a different time, but still a

great time to be had by all!  Dads, uncles, and grandpas…
mark your calendars now for a great morning with your chil-
dren, nieces, nephews, or grandchildren.  We will be meeting
at B.S.U. this month and spending Saturday morning in the
pool, on the rock wall and/or court!  Everything will be availa-
ble from 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM, with complimentary pizza and
pop served, beginning at 11:30.

Any non-swimming participants requiring a life jacket, are
expected to bring their own or be within arms-reach of their
guardian at all times.  A waiver will also need to be signed for
anyone interested in the Rock Wall.  This event is completely
free!  We hope to see you there.

For more information or
questions, please contact us at:
bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com

www.AllProDad.com

Can’t make it?
Hope to see you

next month:
Saturday, Feb. 26!

May our prayers never cease to end Roe v. Wade and legal-
ized abortion.  Our prayers are still needed for the U.S. Supreme
Court Justices. Their decisions are not final until their decisions
are released; the justices will remain under pressure to change
their course of action up until that time. Pray the Holy Spirit will
move their hearts and minds toward life. Pray for the hearts and
minds of our communities, our state, and our nation that all will
come to see that abortion is not a solution.

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:
To Accomplish God’s Work

Catholic School’s Raffle Tickets On Sale Now
It’s time for St. Philip’s Catholic School’s second school-year

fundraiser—the Catholic Schools Raffle
conducted by Catholic United Financial
(January 14-February 28). We work with
Catholic United Financial to access excit-
ing prizes, professional promotional ma-
terials, and publicity. The Grand Prize is a

2022 Ford Escape OR $20,000 CASH! You can watch the live
Grand Prize Drawing online March 10.

St. Philip’s keeps 100% of the money raised. In addition to the
prizes provided through Catholic United Financial, St. Philip’s
will offer special incentives and friendly competition among
the classes. Tickets are $5 each and can be purchased from
students, after Masses or in the School and Parish Offices.



Ministry Schedule —————————————————
Week of January 29/30 ~ Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Bonnie Lee (blee1@stphilipsbemidji.org) or call 218-441-4905.

Your Parish Representatives:
Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Dave Brooks, Jamie Glen, Cynthia Haskin, David Liedl, Mary Scofield, Tracie Walter,  George
Whalen

Finance Council Members: Amy Haskell, Roger Heger
School Council Members: Will Beise, Erin Curran, Sarah Haman, Trudy Peterson, Scott Winter

Trustees: Kevin Erpelding, Tracie Walter

(218) 441-4909

Saturday, Jan 29
5:30 PM

Sunday, Jan 30
7:30 AM

Sunday, Jan 30
9:00 AM

KC Ministries

Sunday, Jan30
11:00 AM

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy Brad Arel Mark Studer HELP PLEASE

LECTOR 1 James Hodges Phil Hodapp

LECTOR 2 Elizabeth Buxton HELP PLEASE Mark Studer Mollie Rupp

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Roger Heger

INTRO TO MASS
ANNOUNCER

Gretchen Buxton Sue Bruns Marilynne Hodapp Roger Heger

ALTAR SERVER
Elise Spaeth
Evan Spaeth
Dominic St. Germain

Joshua Arel
James Martinka
Natalie Martinka

Brooklyn Hougen
Edward Froelich
Sam Gish

Bailey Rupp
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

CAPTAIN EMHC HELP PLEASE Sue Lucas Ed Daigle Kelly Marcum

EMHC
Lisa Freise
Cyndy Scanlan

HELP PLEASE
April Boucher
Joan Klobe

Mike Hougen
Mark Studer

Stephanie Rupp
Kim Klinger
Nathan Mertens

USHER

Grant Frenzel
Ian Spaeth
Mary Dufault
Dick Lehmann

Gary Bruns
Ron Hendricks
David Brooks
Ephram Boucher

Bob Schlichting
Tony Nistler
Mark Froelich
Frank Homer

Casey Rupp
HELP PLEASE
John Marcum
Bob Pohl

HOSPITALITY /
FELLOWSHIP

Angela Ness
Jenay Boucher

Sharon Holmgren
Mark Dickinson
HELP PLEASE
HELP PLEASE

Ann Mork
Gail Haubrich
HELP PLEASE
Karen Williams

GREETER Lisa Freise
Kathy LeMoine

Ashlea McMartin
D.J. Bakken

HELP PLEASE
Lloyd Holy

Myrna Cwikla
HELP PLEASE
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